
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  March 6, 2023 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Hilldale Reconstruction Project - Phase 3 - Construction Engineering Agreement 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the reconstruction of Hilldale Reconstruction Project (Phase 3). 

The city bis budgeting to hire a Construction Engineer for the project. Similar to Hilldale Phase 
1 and 2, City Staff will need to hire a resident engineer that will be on-site for the entirety of the 
project. This will allow City Staff to shift between different projects and continue with our daily work. 
The Resident Engineer that the City used for Lawndale and the previous Hilldale Phases did a great job 
for the City and thusly, we would like to continue with Hutchison to continue the Construction 
Engineering for Hilldale Phase 3. 
  
 
Fiscal Impact: The agreement with Hutchison is for $276,984. The FY 23-24 budget includes a total 
of $280,000 split between the water/sewer/capital fund accounts. 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the engineering agreement with Hutchison 
for an amount not to exceed $276,984. 
 
Action Requested:   City Council to enter into an agreement with Hutchison Engineering Incorporated 
to perform the Construction Engineering Inspection for the Hilldale Reconstruction Project – Phase 3. 
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